Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

October 17, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe


Lewis Russell

Doug Hall


Jason Back
Brian Lennon 


Blake Smith
Jim Potts

Members Absent:   None
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  None   
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jason Back to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2011 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

School FIRST report:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the School FIRST report.  The motion carried unanimously.

Goods in Transit:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to NOT TAX Goods in Transit.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Rains County Appraisal District Board of Directors:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jim Potts to cast MGISD’s votes for Paul Foley for the appraisal district Board of directors.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Hazardous bus route resolution:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jason Back to designate all area within a two mile radius of the school as a hazardous area for bus routes.  The motion carried unanimously.

Equity Center finance suit:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Blake Smith to pass a resolution to join in the school finance suit brought against the State by the Equity Center et all.  The motion carried unanimously.

School vehicle:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Jim Potts to accept the bid from Suburban Chevrolet to purchase a 2012 Suburban for $32,950.00.  The motion carried unanimously.  Other bids were: Paris Chevrolet-$35,111.59 and Commerce Chevrolet Buick-$35,223.75

STAAR/End of Course:

Mrs. Irby presented several options to the Board for how the upcoming STAAR/EOC will be administered and/or affect students grades.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jim Potts to accept the proposal as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.    
Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board of the following training opportunities:  Northeast Texas School Board training dinner on October 20, 2011, Board training in Mount Pleasant on November 2, and TASB Legal Seminar in Commerce on November 10.    
Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported elementary enrollment of 131 and upcoming elementary events. Mrs. Irby reported secondary enrollment of 123 and upcoming events.  
At 7:50 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
